Final Minutes Frederick County Electoral Board November 12, 2019

The Frederick County Electoral Board met on Friday, November 12, 2019 at 7:00p.m. Those in attendance was Chairman Marie Straub, Vice Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Richard Venskoske.

- At the request of Rich Venskoske, Registrar, a special follow-up canvass was called to review the ballot count of Armel Precinct. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm
- 2. Those serving at the Armel, Precinct 404 polling place on November 5, 2019 were also present: Danny Argiro, Chief, Thomas Royston, Azaria Rubio and John Evans.
- 3. A question had been raised regarding the accuracy of the total number of ballots casted at the polling place. After hand counting all the ballots (machine and hand casted), it was determined that the total number of hand counted ballots were inaccurately counted and reported. All machine casted ballots were hand counted and determined to be an exact count of 1024. All hand casted ballots were hand counted and determined to be an exact count of 211 not 300 as previously been reported.
- 4. The total ballot count was revised to reflect one thousand two hundred thirty-five (1235) ballots for Armel Precinct. The revised count will be submitted with all necessary paperwork completed.
- 5. The meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm on motion from the Secretary and seconded by the Vice Chairman.

Submitted John Lag Tom Reed, Secretary	(93)
Approved:	
Marie F 5 th put	Chairman
621	Vice Chairman
10m Keed	Secretary